
Age-Friendly Ad Hoc Committee Meeting May 11, 2022 

1 

VILLAGE OF RIVER FOREST 
AGE-FRIENDLY AD HOC COMMITTEE 

WEDNESDAY, MAY 11, 2022 

A regular meeting of the Village of River Age Friendly Ad Hoc Committee was held on 
Wednesday, May 11, 2022, at 6:00 p.m. in the Community Room of Village Hall, 400 Park 
Avenue – River Forest, IL.  

1. CALL TO ORDER/ROLL CALL

The meeting was called to order at 6:05 p.m.  Upon roll call, the following persons were: 

Present: Chairperson Respicio Vazquez, Daniel Lauber, Deborah Frederick, Lydia 
Manning, James Flanagan, Barbara Mirel, Helen Kwan 

Absent:  None 
Also Present: Management Analyst/Deputy Clerk Elijah Bebora 

2. PUBLIC COMMENT
None

3. APPROVAL OF MEETING MINUTES

Committee Member Lauber made a motion, seconded by Committee Member Manning, to 
approve the April 13, 2022 meeting minutes.  

Roll call: 
Ayes: Chairperson Vazquez, Daniel Lauber, Lydia Manning, James Flanagan, Helen 

Kwan, Deborah Frederick, Barbara Mirel 
Absent: None   

Nays:  None 

Motion Passes. 

4. COMMITTEE MEMBER UPDATES: DEMENTIA-FRIENDLY RIVER FOREST (DFRF) AND
AGE-FRIENDLY COMMUNITIES COLLABORATIVE (AFCC)

Committee Member Manning stated that Celebrating Seniors week starts on May 12 – May 
19. On May 18, at 10 am, at the River Forest Public Library, she will lead a dementia-friendly
training for businesses and organizations in the Village.

Chairperson Vazquez stated there was no Age-Friendly Collaborative Meeting since the last 
Age-Friendly Meeting so he has no new updates for the Committee.  
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5. OLD BUSINESS

a. Cross Tabulation Progress – Discussion

Committee Members Flanagan and Lauber addressed the Committee on their findings from 
performing cross-tabulations. Committee Members Lauber and Flanagan analyzed survey 
respondent answers for the number of people who strongly agree, agree, disagree, strongly 
disagree, or are neutral.  Based on question responses, Committee Members Lauber and 
Flanagan came up with a formulation that states which areas are of no concern, moderate 
concern, or high concern to survey respondents. During the meeting, the Committee 
analyzed 51 questions and their respective survey responses to obtain a consensus on the 
interpretation of the data. Committee Member Flanagan stated that he will add more 
information to the spreadsheet and send the information to Management Analyst, Elijah 
Bebora.  

6. NEW BUSINESS
a. None

7. NEXT MEETING: JUNE 8, 2022

8. ADJOURNMENT

Committee Member Flanagan made a motion, seconded by Committee Member Mirel to 
adjourn the meeting at 7:24 PM. 

Roll call: 
Ayes: Chairperson Vazquez, Lydia Manning, James Flanagan, Daniel Lauber, Helen 

Kwan, Deborah Frederick, Barbara Mirel 
Absent: None  
Nays: None 

Motion Passes. 

___________________________________________ 
Elijah Bebora, Secretary 
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